Rotary Club of Camrose Daybreak
EyeOpener March 31, 2020 – Virtual Meeting
March is Water and Sanitation Month
April is Maternal and Child Health Month
We had 16 members and guests join us for our first virtual meeting on ZOOM. Thanks to Odell getting us up and running. Thanks for attending and contributing.
Rehma gave us an update on Rotaract and Augustana campus students. Upon return from spring break, moving all classes to online presentation was announced. The promotion and fundraising the Rotaract Club planned to launch had to be cancelled. Subsequently, most students went home to continue their studies. Look for the Rotaractors to be active once the campus returns to normal.
Assistant Governor Lou brought greetings from District Governor Tracey and the District 5370 Leadership Team. She shared items from a recent governors meeting:
· Youth Exchange
· A few inbound and outbound students could not be sent home and are safe with their host families
· Rotary International has yet to provide direction on the 2020-2021 Rotary Youth Exchange program
· Work is underway to set up virtual gatherings of students for RYLE and RYLA
· Message to Clubs
· Maintaining contact is critical
· Most clubs are meeting online, although very few have gone dark
· Ideas for online meeting activities were shared and will be forwarded to our club
· Leadership Training
· Online training sessions to replace the Spring Leadership Assembly begin on Thursday, April 2 at 5:00 pm with Staying Connected in Turbulent Times. More details can be found here.
· Foundation Grant Webinars are on various dates in April. To learn more about the District and Global Grant process and opportunities visit the District 5370 website to register.
Morris offered Food for Thought concerning the need to be aware of the need for contact with other people – not the physical kind – the social kind. We have reached out a couple times on Facebook chat with my 90-year-old mother living on her own and being housebound. Although my sisters provide groceries and check on her as needed, she was very happy to hear and see us.
Destiny will offer Food for Thought next week.
Happy Bucks were offered for neighbours shovelling snow and spreading grit on ice; upcoming CLBI online bakery with terrific pastry chef; emergency services siren parade to honour healthcare workers; mom home from New Zealand and self-isolating, made perogies; we’re isolated but tech can connect us; great attendance to meeting; spring; cabin as refuge, miss hugs; after school, sport, trip cancellations, daughter is still happy; people are connecting, contrast in way New York, Sweden and Denmark are reacting affects sense of what children are experiencing; front line workers deserve praise; this is family time; businesses are resilient, pivoting, adapting; family dinner apart but together through technology; still working; there are a lot of people looking to see how they can help.
Announcements:
· Rob and Odell are attending Foundation Grant Webinars in April. All are invited to attend.
· Glenda, Shyla and Robyn will be working on a Scholarship grant request
· Carol and Rob will be working on a District Grant request for Days for Girls or COVID19
· John updated us about TV Bingo. Last week we completed the interrupted March 18th games and played the March 25th games, making for a 2-hour broadcast. Games for April have been regrettably cancelled as card sales and winner payment location closures and physical distancing for production make broadcasting impractical. We do realize the negative impact of removing this service from our players.
· Destiny shared that eliminations started last night for the Wine and Craft Beer Survivor games. We have 32 wine teams and 13 craft beer teams playing. $4,500 was raised for Rotary initiatives.
· John shared an idea from Larry that we put out flags in the community now to show our city’s spirit. Snow, frozen ground are impediments. John offered to check with the city about ‘planting’ the flags by planter beds throughout the city. A suggestion was to instead look at putting the flags at the hospital and senior facilities. Bring your ideas next week so we can move forward on this.
· If you are out and about consider checking the condition of the Little Free Libraries. Move books amongst libraries if you want. Robyn indicated Public Library books removed from circulation have bee put in some libraries so don’t be alarmed to see them. The barcodes will be removed from these books.
We will continue to meet Tuesday mornings at 7:00 am via ZOOM for the foreseeable future. Odell will send invitations. I will talk with Roy of the noon club about the joint evening meeting.
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